

Peter Grimwood Chief Executive Fareham Borough Council Civic Offices Civic Way Fareham PO16 7AZ

Economy, Transport and Environment Department Elizabeth II Court West, The Castle Winchester, Hampshire SO23 8UD

Tel: 0300 555 1375 (General Enquiries) 0300 555 1388 (Roads and Transport) 0300 555 1389 (Recycling Waste & Planning)

Textphone 0300 555 1390 Fax 01962 847055

www.hants.gov.uk

Enquiries to

Marc Samways

Direct Line

01962 832238

Date

9 February 2018

My reference

Your reference

Email

marc.samways@hants.gov.uk

Dear Mr Grimwood

## Agency Agreement for Civil Parking Enforcement (On-Street) - Fareham Borough

I know you are aware of our plans to review and change the current Civil Parking Enforcement arrangements in Hampshire, as part of the County Council's Transformation Programme. As the existing Agency Agreements specify a two year notice period, we are taking steps to initiate this process now, although we hope to secure agreement with district colleagues on replacement agreements well within this timescale.

I am therefore writing to advise you that Hampshire County Council is terminating the current Agency Agreement for the Enforcement of Parking Control dated 19th March 2007 (as varied by the Supplemental Agreement dated 5th February 2010) in accordance with clause 7.2. This will result in the current Agency Agreement terminating on 31 March 2020.

The County Council is keen to negotiate a revised agreement with the Borough Council and, as such, officers from my department have recently met with your council's Head of Parking and Enforcement, Kevin Wright, with the aim of developing a new agreement that will better reflect the County Council's current position and will enable a more consistent countywide approach to the way that on-street parking is operated across the County. I understand that initial discussions have been positive but appreciate that any new agreement between the two authorities will also require political support from your council's Members.

Continued/...

Director of Economy, Transport and Environment Stuart Jarvis BSc DipTP FCIHT MRTPI

Discussions will continue over the coming weeks but should you have any queries in the meantime please do not hesitate to contact Marc Samways (marc.samways@hants.gov.uk) who is the officer dealing with this matter. Yours sincerely



Stuart Jarvis Director of Economy, Transport and Environment